
GRAZ Engineering, L.L.C. 
 

323 West Lake Road • Fitzwilliam, NH  03447 • Telephone (603) 585-6959 • Fax (603) 585-6960 
 
November 4, 2020 
 
Leicester Planning Board 
3 Washburn Square 
Leicester, MA  01524 
 
Subject: Oak Bluff Lane Subdivision 
 Proposed Street Lighting 
 
Dear Board Members: 
 
On behalf of Central Land Development, Corp. (Matt Schold, Owner/Applicant) and in response to our recent mails 
and telephone conversations, GRAZ Engineering, LLC (GRAZ) submits this letter and the accompanying 
attachments as a formal request to the Leicester Planning Board (Board) for their review and approval the proposed 
street lighting as set forth in their approval decision of the Oak Bluff Lane Definitive Subdivision, dated March 19, 
2019.  
 
Background 

GRAZ notes that the Board granted to waive the installation of the required utility pole mounted street lights as 
required under Section VI,E,(3).  The Board set forth in Section E. Condition 15, that "the Applicant must submit 
a streetlight plan to the Planning Board for approval within six (6) months of the date of the Planning Board 
endorsement of the approved plan and prior to any lot releases.  Such plan shall clearly show the location of 
the streetlights on a single sheet and provide detail of the type of streetlights.  The Applicant may submit a 
written request for extension of this deadline." 
 
Request for Action 

The Applicant acknowledges that through an oversight a streetlight location plan and a detail were not submitted to 
the Board within six months of the definitive approval as required, but submits the attached location plan and photo 
of an existing individual lot/street light installation and requests that the Board review and accept the same as 
fulfillment of Condition 15.  GRAZ notes that the location plan is a copy of Sheet 6 of 8 of the approved plans 
which already depicted the street light locations as well as notes specifically addressing the street light locations. 
 
I trust that this information along with the attachments will assist the Board in their review and approval of this 
street light documentation.  Should you have any other questions or require additional information prior to the next 
meeting please call me as soon as possible. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
GRAZ Engineering, L.L.C. 
 
 
Brian MacEwen, PLS, BSCE 
Project Manager 
 
cc: Central Land Development Corp. (Matt Schold, Owner/Applicant) 
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